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Attend some AGMs, munch on a Light Bite Lunch, enjoy some coffee mornings, 
have a go at the Crafternoons, enjoy a rare Holy Communion at St Mary’s at 

Easter, join the PC for their meeting, there’s lots to do in April...

monthly magazine for the villages 
of Corsley and Chapmanslade



Frome Heating Specialists
J L and M W Knight

Heating and plumbing engineers  
specialising in:

Oil and gas boiler servicing
Boiler replacement

Energy management
Pressurised hot water systems

Underfloor heating systems
Frome family business established 1964

Stavanger, Corsley, Nr Warminster, Wiltshire, BA12 7QL

Call 01373 832578

FHS

199876

Contact Nick or Roy on 07590 986261 or 01373 832026
royderham@acertreesurgeons.co.uk
www.acertreesurgeons.co.uk
The Old Post Office, 85 High Street, Chapmanslade, BA13 4AN

Acer Tree Surgeons Ltd are Wiltshire based, and 
approved by the Arboricultural Association.  
Our team are all NPTC qualified and first aid trained 
and proof of insurance is sent out with every quote

Tree removal – dismantling and felling

Crown reductions, re-shaping and pruning

Hedge cutting

Stump grinding 

Qualified surveys and management of trees

Free no-obligation quotations and health check
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The Bridge
monthly magazine for the villages of  Corsley and Chapmanslade

Parish Council briefing 
Chapmanslade

Six Open Doors 
news from the pews

Community Policing 
community policing model

Deadline
Deadline for articles 

or adverts for the next 
issue of  The Bridge is 

4pm 19th April
Please note that no 

items will be accepted 
after this date

Articles
Please submit articles either by email to  
paradisefound86@icloud.com 
or by hand (legible handwriting please!) 
and take them to the drop-off locations at 
Barters Plant Centre, Chapmanslade, or 
Acres Supply Garden Centre, Corsley by 
the deadline.

News, reports, updates, thank you’s, etc, 
from individuals or local organisations are 
free – the more the merrier – keep ‘em 
coming!

File types
Save your files as .doc – please don’t send 
.docx files – I can’t always open them 
successfully. 

Advertising:
Small ads are £1 for each item whether 
‘For Sale’ or ‘Wanted’. 
Events/local organisation ads 
(churches, clubs, playgroups, etc) are £2 
per month for a boxed advert. 

Full page ads cost £7.50, are subject 
to space availability and cannot be 
guaranteed, 

If  you are advertising, don’t forget to 
take the fee – cash or cheque in a sealed 
envelope please, to either of  the drop-
off points (Barters Plant Centre or Acres 
Supply).

Please note: no cash, no advert!

Trade advertising
Please see information on the last page.
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April
Friday 1st
Pantomime – Dick Whittington, Chapmanslade

Saturday 2nd
Pantomime – Dick Whittington, Chapmanslade

Tuesday 5th
Coffee Morning – from 10 am, Corsley Reading Room

Tuesday 12th
Chapmanslade Village Hall AGM – 8 pm, at the hall

Wednesday 13th
Crafternoon – 3 pm to 5pm, Three Horseshoes, Chapmanslade (in the gallery)

Thursday 14th
Chapmanslade Parish Council meeting – 7.30 pm, at the village hall

Sunday 17th
Holy Communion Service – 9.30 am, St Mary’s Church, Corsley

Thursday 21st
Church and Community Coffee Morning – 10 am to 12 noon, Three Horseshoes, 
Chapmanslade

Wednesday 27th
Light Bites Lunches – 12.30 to 2 pm, Corsley Reading Room
Corsley and Chapmanslade Churches Annual Parish Meeting – 7 pm, St Margaret’s Church

Thursday 28th
Crafternoon – 3 pm to 5pm, Three Horseshoes, Chapmanslade (in the gallery)

May
Monday 9th
Corsley Parish Council Annual Parish Council Meeting – 7 pm, Corsley Reading Room

Thursday 19th 
Church and Community Coffee Morning – 10 am to 12 noon, Three Horseshoes, 
Chapmanslade

Wednesday 25th
Light Bites Lunches – 12.30 to 2 pm, Corsley Reading Room

Saturday 28th
Corsley and Chapmanslade Churches May Fayre –10.30 am to 2 pm at Corsley Mill
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June
Thursday 2nd
Bank Holiday to celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee

Friday 3rd
Bank Holiday to celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee

Sunday 5th
Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Picnic – Chapmanslade village hall
Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Picnic – The Big Lunch Picnic, Corsley Memorial Playing Field

Thursday 16th 
Church and Community Coffee Morning – 10 am to 12 noon, Three Horseshoes, 
Chapmanslade

Wednesday 22nd
Light Bites Lunches – 12.30 to 2 pm, Corsley Reading Room

July
Saturday 2nd 
American Independence Day Celebrations 
– 6 pm to 10.30 pm, Corsley House

Thursday 21st 
Church and Community Coffee Morning 
– 10 am to 12 noon, Three Horseshoes, 
Chapmanslade

Wednesday 27th
Light Bites Lunches – 12.30 to 2 pm, 
Corsley Reading Room

August
Thursday 18th 
Church and Community Coffee Morning 
– 10 am to 12 noon, Three Horseshoes, 
Chapmanslade

Saturday 6th 
The Elizabethan Evening presents Peter 
Pan, performed by Illyria – 6.30 pm, 
Manor Farm, Corsley

Diary Dates

Wiltshire Mobile Library
Chapmanslade School 

Arrives 1.45 pm, departs 2.30 pm

Wednesday 6th April

Wednesday 20th April

Wednesday 4th May

Wednesday 18th May

Wednesday 1st June

Wednesday 15th June

Wednesday 29th June

Wednesday 13th July

Wednesday 27th July

Wednesday 10th August

Wednesday 24th August

Wednesday 7th September
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Jubilee  
Big Lunch 

Picnic
We will be hosting Her Majesty’s Platinum 
Jubilee Big Lunch Picnic on Sunday 5th 
June. The whole village is invited.

Preparations are in the early stages at the 
moment. We would love some volunteers 
to help with ideas, preparation and setting 
up on the day.

Plan so far:
•	 Everyone to bring their own picnic for us 

to celebrate together. 
•	 There will activities for all, music from 

every year of  Her Majesty’s reign. 
•	 Teas, coffees and soft drinks will be 

available
•	 We plan to have red, white and blue or 

jubilee-themed fancy dress
•	 Jubilee quiz and fun competitions.
•	 Our new piece play equipment, the 

flying carpet, will also be installed in 
time.

We welcome any offers of  help and further 
suggestions.

If  you need to know anything about the 
field please contact:
•	 Dr Neil Carpenter: 07919 057997

neil@nmc2.co.uk
•	 Marion Liquorice: 07796 544565

marion @nmc2.co.uk	
Many thanks

Marion and Neil

The Corsley War 
Memorial Playing Field

Charity Number: 305497

Easter Sunday 
Service at  
St Mary’s 
Church,  
Corsley

Following on from the well attended service 
on Christmas Day last year we are pleased 
to announce that we shall be holding a 
Holy Communion Service at 9.30 am on 
Easter Sunday (17th April).

We hope that as many people as possible 
will take this rare opportunity to attend a 
service at our lovely church.

Part-time Gardener/
Handyperson Wanted

Garden maintenance and occasional 
repair duties for two historic houses in 

the Westbury/Warminster area. 

The role is varied. You should be hard-
working, have initiative and be confident 

with machinery. 

It’s a permanent position for about 
16 hours per week. Prior gardening 

experience preferred. £12-£15 per hour. 

Apply to jolene@heywoodhouse.com or 
Gardeners Cottage, Heywood House, 

Westbury, BA13 4NA



Contact Sean
07828 671566

For your garden maintenance  
and home improvements

S B Services CHANTRY CONSTRUCTION
stone walling  •  patios

drives  •  extensions
prompt reliable service

mini digger and driver for hire

01373 836787      07855 343388



James, Rob and Adam, former employees of Roger Patch Ltd are pleased to introduce...

CMP Complete Ltd 
General Builders
19 Swaledale Road, Warminster, BA12 8FH

James 07801 868288 
Rob 07766 905131
email cmpcompleteltd@gmail.com

HETAS registered to fit woodburners

DAVID EDMUNDS & CO
ACCOUNTANTS & TAX CONSULTANTS

Specialists in the self-employed, small and  
medium business and self  assessment.  

Preparation of  accounts, VAT, PAYE,  
income tax and corporation tax returns.

Personal, friendly service 
Evening appointments by arrangement

Home 01373 832430

Bridal gowns and accessories

2 Silver Street 
Warminster, BA12 8PS

Please contact us to  
arrange an appointment 

t. 01985 217216
e. info@BridebyDesign.biz 
www.bridebydesign.biz

Bride 
 by Design



DAVE THE PAVE
Paving The Way

Brick and block paved drives  •  Paths  •  Yards
Kerbing  •  Patios  •  Fencing  •  Walls built

Extensions and New Builds
All type of groundworks undertaken

07710 691052

JONATHAN CORP
Painter and Decorator

General House Maintenance
Sturford Mead Farm, Corsley

Warminster, Wiltshire, BA12 7QU
01373 832213

 Steve Dayman-Johns
Driving Instructor
Condensed Courses and
Gift  Vouchers available

email stevekdj@gmail.com
Tel 01373 865422 - Mob 07730 445648

Farm Fresh
Free Range
Milk Vending & More

Available at
The Cross Keys, Corsley

Support your Local Farmers
Cut your Plastic Waste

For help with machines,
call Olly: 07973 884 319 (24hrs)

Professional cleaning services specialising in 
Offi ce and Domestic Cleaning

Holiday Lets  .  End of Tenancy
Sam 07581 896600

psmagicalmaidscleaningservice@gmail.com

Magical Maids
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Bob’s bafflers
1	 According to the popular saying, what speaks louder than words?

2	 How many psalms make up the Book of  Psalms in the Bible?

3	 What kind of  food is Monterey Jack?

4	 Which organisation runs the annual Chelsea Flower Show?

5	 Who gave Hampton Court Palace to Henry VIII?

6	 Which author wrote “To Kill a Mockingbird”?

7	 “Ride a cock horse to Banbury Cross to see a fine lady on a white horse” - in which English 
county would you find Banbury Cross?

8	 Released in March 1963, what was the title of  The Beatles’ debut UK album?

9	 Which two countries border the Dead Sea?

10	 Which planet in the solar system is not represented in the seven movements of  Holst’s “The 
Planets” suite?

11	 On a standard London underground map, what colour is the Victoria Line?

12	 Alphabetically which is the last in the list of  the US States?
Answers on page 40

Chapmanslade – we need 
your ideas!

As part of  the development at Barters Farm, 
Chapmanslade has been granted several tens 
of  thousands of  pounds to be used on parish 
infrastructure projects (examples could 
include cycleways, sports and educational 
facilities, parks and play areas), which align 
to the following government criteria:
•	 It can fund the provision, improvement, 

replacement, operation of  management 
of  infrastructure
Or

•	 Anything else that is concerned with 
addressing the demands the development 

places on Chapmanslade.
Some excellent suggestions were 

previously captured by the Parish Plan 
Questionnaire and Voice of  the Village 
activities – more details can be found on the 
village website

Please let us know your thoughts on 
how the village could best use the funds by 
contacting John Foster by email: 

Cllrjohnfoster@gmail.com 
or by leaving a message on the 
Chapmanslade Village website/Facebook 
Group page.



Chapmanslade Village Hall
Can be hired for all your functions:

parties, weddings, meetings, classes, etc
For hiring information, phone 

Ken Davies 01373 832034 or email
kennethdavies1949@gmail.com

Yoga classes
Corsley Reading Room

Tuesdays 6-7.30 pm
Wednesdays 5-6.30 pm

(other classes also available)
Jackie Jasper

01373 832301   yogawithjackiej@gmail.com

 Misted glass
 Broken or faulty window hinges

 Faulty locks

Are you having a problem with your UPVC windows or doors?

 Jammed windows or doors
 UPVC door adjustments
 Window and door handles Faulty locks  Window and door handles

Call us – we are here to help 
All work guaranteed

01373 430010   07795 143228   www.upvcrepairswiltshire.co.uk

www.yogawithjackiej.co.uk



BUSY BEES PRE-SCHOOL
SPACES AVAILABLE FOR

SEPTEMBER 2020
•	Term-time only 8am to 5pm,  

Monday to Friday
•	2-4 year-olds
•	 Government	funded	hours	for	 

2, 3 and 4 year-olds
Busy	Bees	Pre-School 

High	Street,	Chapmanslade,	BA13	4AN
Kelly Martin 07749 257608

busybeespre-school@hotmail.co.uk
OFSTED	Reg:145873																							Charity	No:298660

Rose Knight
Dog and cat  

minding service

01373 464904   
07773 435254

knight_rosemary@sky.com

 Karina
 Mobile Hairdresser
 Tel. 01373 832823 
Mob. 07742 690337

Luxury Private Car Hire
a locally based, door-to-door, personal 

service for up to six passengers in  
air conditioned comfort

airPOrtS  •  SeaPOrtS  •  aNyWHere

For bookings, please call
01985 840088       07903 307734

For your
Heating Oil Supplies

contact

KINCH FUELS
at their

local depot in
Devizes, Wiltshire

Telephone 01380 727102

The company you and
your home will warm to

Shake off those pounds and  
dance yourself fit. 

Chapmanslade Village Hall 
Monday 7.30pm - 8.30pm

Longbridge Deverill Village Hall 
Thursday 7pm - 8pm

For all levels of fitness and  
NO experience needed.

For more information please contact  
Amy 07830 119032

 



 
Six bedrooms including downstairs room with shower 

room (sleeps 12). Private access onto beach. 
Top class facilities including wi-fi. Pets allowed. 

Please ring Sandy Parrish 01373 832522 for details.  

 

Kevin O’Mahony
Quality Painter and Decorator
    Internal and external painting
    Artexing
    Wallpapering
    Coving
    Hand painted kitchen units 

07724 349447 or 01985 301197
email kevo7743@googlemail.com
www.thewarminsterpainter.co.uk

Housekeeper/Sitter
Totally trustworthy 
Excellent references 

Mobile: 07522 022809
Email: traceyprice2010@outlook.com
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MANOR FARM, BA12 7QE
Saturday 6th August 2022 at 6.30 pm

Tickets: theelizabethanevening.com or 01373 832113
Gates open: 5 pm. Performance approx 1hr 40mins (inc 20min interval).

Cancellation in dangerous weather only, when performance will be rescheduled.
Tickets are non-refundable, except where a COVID-19 lockdown is in place. Booking fees may apply.

SEATING for the play is PROVIDED. Picnics welcome. Licensed Bar. 
Donations to Local Food Banks and Mendip YMCA Youth Centre. 
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Christian Healing 
Prayer in Westbury
Come any time between 11 am  

and 12 noon on the 1st Saturday  
of the month

3 Leigh Road, Westbury, BA13 3QN 
(Chapel at the end of the path)

Mobile 07881 924025

News from 
Chapmanslade 

Village Hall
Saturday 5th March 5th saw the first ‘fun 
quiz’ we’ve held at the Village Hall for some 
considerable time! After being in lockdown for 
what seems like ages it was really great to be 
out in the world again, well at least the good 
bit known as Chapmanslade!

The quiz masters were the excellent ‘Two 
Bobs’, also referred to as ‘Florin’ but that joke 
was lost on those who are from the decimal 
age!

The food was absolutely excellent, ably 
prepared by Wendy and assisted by others 
including the youngsters who helped serve and 
clear up.

The questions were, for me, a bit abstract 
according to their group headings, but when 
you got into them they were easy (if  you knew 
the answers!).

I think a good time was had by all and 
the winners were presented with wine and 
chocolates. The team who came last and won 
the wooden spoons, consumed a lot of  wine at 
cheap Chapmanslade prices, had a great time 
and still lost despite some (allegedly) dubious 
use of  Google!

Thanks to everyone who came and made it 
a great event!                                                                        

Frank Lake

Platinum Jubilee
A Platinum Jubilee event is planned – a big 
picnic at the hall on Sunday 5th June, with 
live music, games and competitions. This will 
be organised in conjunction with the Parish 
Council and other interested parties – let us 
know if  you would like to get involved.

AGM
This will be held at the hall on Tuesday 12th 
April at 8 pm – we invite everyone to come 
along – free refreshments!! New committee 
members are always welcome – meetings 
are held monthly over a drink at the Three 
Horseshoes – a sociable evening.

Committee
The current committee members are: Frank 
Lake, Ken Davies, Tim Humphries, Adam 
Oakley, Wendy Elkins, Carol Lewis, Lou 
Knight and Andy Fowler.

The family of Geoffrey Alan 
Long of Southcroft would like to 
announce the sad passing of their 

loving Dad.

The funeral took place on 
Thursday 24th March.

He will be greatly missed by all

Traditional
Mole Catcher

07512 681111
01373 836350
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Corsley  
Tennis Club News
We are moving with the times! Thanks to 
some newer members the club now has a 
Facebook page. Find us at www.facebook.
com/corsleytennis

We also have a new website address  
www.clubspark.lta.org.uk/CorsleyTennisClub

In case that’s not enough technological 
advance for you, it’s now possible for 
members to pay their subscription by credit 
or debit card, meaning that the whole 
process can be completed online. Do not 
despair if  you prefer to pay by cheque 
or BACS payments you can download a 
membership form from the club website, 
print the form and send it to us. 

It’s that time of  year when we remind you 
subs are due. It’s only a small increase from 
last year. Tennis still only costs a single adult 
less than £2 per week and where else can 
you get a sociable work out on good courts in 
lovely rural surroundings for that cost? 

At the AGM in January we decided 
to extend the catchment area for Junior 
Members who qualify for free membership 
to include Chapmanslade parish as well as 
Corsley. 

We hope that will make it cheaper for 
those who play as a family from either village 
but we also have a new Family Membership 

for two Adults and up to  
four named children. This is for Members 
who may have visiting children/
grandchildren who are in full-time education 
and do not normally live in Corsley or 
Chapmanslade. 

There may be a mathematical calculation 
to do to work out which option works best 
for your family, but we hope you will find 
something that works for you and yours. 

Sadly, our coach Jon Dilena decided to 
give up coaching in Corsley at the end of  
February. Thank you Jon for all the skill 
and experience you gave us. Lots of  us have 
enjoyed your sessions and learned a lot.  

We are working hard to recruit a new 
coach and really hope to be able to offer 
some tennis sessions for children and young 
people throughout the Easter holidays. 
Watch the website and Facebook page for 
details. 

The dates are now set for this year’s adult 
tournaments throughout May and July so 
it’s time to get practising and eye up the 
opposition. 

See you on court!
Liz Garrett

Club Secretary

Church and Community Coffee Mornings
Third Thursday of each month

10 am to 12 noon
The Three Horseshoes, Chapmanslade

Church and Community Coffee Mornings
Third Thursday of each month

10 am to 12 noon
The Three Horseshoes, Chapmanslade



Hypnotherapy
If you need help with:

Anxiety
Depression

Phobias (such as flying or spiders)
Panic attacks

Relaxation
Weight management

Smoking cessation
Natural childbirth

Confidence
Public speaking

Exam nerves
and much, much more...

Call ANJI HOLLAND on 
07944 647 978 / 01373 832 898 

to enquire or just for a chat

www.hollandhypnotherapy.com

With practices in Chapmanslade and Bath

I am a member of the National Council for Hypnotherapists  
and am bound by their code of practice and ethics

Opening Hours

 Mon to Sat 9 - 5 (March to October)
 Mon to Sat  9 - 4.30 (November to February)
 Sun  10 - 4  (March to June + December)

Just off A36 in Chapmanslade, Wilts, BA13 4AL
01373 832694          www.barters.co.uk

Barters Plant Showroom 
open 7 days a week

Monday – Saturday 9am – 4pm; Sunday 10am – 4pm

01373 832694 or email: retail@barters.co.uk 
www.barters.co.uk

‘Passionate about Plants’
Shrubs  u  Perennials  u  Trees  u  Roses  u  Conifers

Climbers  u  Fruit Trees  u  Hedging  u  Soft Fruit  u  Seeds
Bulbs  u  Basket Plants  u  Bedding  u  Vegetable Plants

National Garden Gift Vouchers
www.barters.co.uk
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Chapmanslade Parish Council

Parish Council Briefing
Councillor Adam Oakley rounds up the PC’s activity in March

Chapmanslade Parish Council (PC) met on 
Thursday 10th March. Cllr. Phil Holihead 
chaired the meeting at which there were four 
other councillors present, two members of  the 
public and our Wiltshire Councillor Bill Parks.

During the public discussion a question 
was raised by a member of  the public as to 
why the cost of  the proposed additional street 
lighting was so high. Cllr. Holihead explained 
that the amount budgeted for was hopefully 
the worst-case estimate for the work required 
and that it was possible the actual cost could 
work out to be lower. Cllr. Morland observed 
that costs would be higher if  there was a 
requirement to close the road to do the work. 
The matter will be discussed at the upcoming 
Community Area Traffic Group (CATG) in 
April.

Cllr. Parks explained that many of  the 
meetings being called by Wiltshire Council 
were inadvertently excluding councillors from 
the villages because they were being held 
mostly in Warminster town. Changes are 
underway to make many of  the meetings a 
hybrid mix of  face-to-face and online so that 
it is much easier for members from the villages 
to join without the need to travel.

Climate Change
Cllr. Parks also updated us on the Wild About 
Wiltshire scheme as well as making us aware 
that Wiltshire Council have adopted The 
Green Blue Infrastructure Strategy and the 
Climate Strategy. 

Weight Limit
Cllr. Holihead updated us on the continuing 
efforts to reduce the weight limit through the 
village to 7.5tonnes, as well as the progress 
that had been made with the developer 
at Honey Grove to reduce the number of  
commercial vehicles traveling through the 
village to access the site. Whilst there are no 
grounds for enforcement, lorries using the 
High Street to access Honey Grove were now 
doing so contrary to the expectations of  the 
developers and new signs had been erected to 
route lorries to and from the A36.

Platinum Jubilee Celebrations
Plans are being prepared for the Queen’s 
Platinum Jubilee celebrations later in the year; 
village organisations have been invited to 
bring the community effort together. If  you 
would like to help with the organising, please 
get in touch initially via the Parish Clerk 
(email at the bottom of  the article).

Community Infrastructure Levy
The PC has received some of  the Community 
Infrastructure Levy (CIL) from the Barters 
Farm development and plans are underway 
to make decisions on spending these funds. 
The Village Plan Steering Group will explore 
possible projects and initiatives and report 
back to the PC at the next meeting.

Resilience Plan
Storm Eustice and other events had focused 
the minds of  the PC to review the Resilience 
Plan and there was broad discussion around 

community news
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the work that Cllr. Foster had been carrying 
out on a resilience/emergency plan for the 
village. It was recognised that there was now a 
need to complete this plan to link to Wiltshire 
Council’s plan and gain access to wider 
support organisations.

Footpaths
Cllr. Oakley shared details of  possible 
improvements by replacing stiles with kissing 
gates on various circular routes around the 
parish. Funding for this project would come 
from Section 106 funds from the Barter Farm 
development and would use village volunteers 
to carry out the work. This volunteering 
allows for more of  the funding to be spent on 
additional gates. Also discussed were some 
details about possible diversions but more 
work and negotiations with landowners is 
required for all these projects to become 
reality.

Planning notices
Changes at Wiltshire Council have resulted in 
some of  the green planning notices not being 
put up outside of  properties where a planning 
application is under consultation. This has on 
occasion resulted in members of  the public 
not being aware of  proposed development. 
It was decided to ask Cllr. Bill Parks to 
try to resolve this issue with the Planning 
Department at County Hall, and the PC 
undertook to explain any new procedure on its 
website and in a future article in The Bridge.

Dates of  next meetings 
Chapmanslade Parish Council meet next 
at the village hall on Thursday14th April at 
7.30pm. Details as ever via  
www.chapmansladepc.org and bookings to 
attend via chapmansladepc@yahoo.co.uk

Adam Oakley

Foodbank 
Donations 

for Lent
The PCC of  Corsley and Chapmanslade 
Churches are inviting donations for the 
Food Bank, making this a part of  our Lent 
giving this year, especially as the effects 
of  the pandemic have caused even more 
people needing their services. There will 
be a designated area in St Philip and 
St James’ Church, Chapmanslade and 
St Margaret’s Church, Corsley where 
donations can be left. 

Suitable items are listed below, please 
make sure that everything donated has a 
long best before date; cereals and biscuits 
especially can have quite a short shelf  life. 
We hope we can make a good contribution 
to the Food Bank stocks. With our grateful 
thanks.

•	 Semi skimmed milk (UHT) 
•	 Fruit Juice – long life carton 
•	 Pasta Sauce – jars or packets 
•	 Tinned potatoes or instant mash 
•	 Tinned vegetables – carrots or peas
•	 Tinned soup 
•	 Tinned meat/fish 
•	 Tinned pasta/packet pasta in sauce
•	 Tinned fruit 
•	 Tinned creamed rice/custard 
•	 Squash bottles 
•	 Coffee jars
•	 Jam 
•	 Biscuits or snack bars 
•	 Toiletries
•	 Household cleaning products.



Domestic Appliance Sales and Repair Service

Domesticare
21 Keyford, Frome

www.domesticarefrome.co.uk
01373 467351

Facebook “f ” Logo CMYK / .eps Facebook “f ” Logo CMYK / .eps

Ski Apartment – French Alps
Ski in/ski out – sleeps 6

Well equipped – immaculate condition
For more information or to book online visit:
w. www.ski-les-cimes.co.uk 
f.  facebook.com/ski.les.cimes
e. lesleygolledge@gmail.com
t. 01373 832533

WESTERN SKIP HIRE
Telephone 01373 813132
Victory Road, West Wiltshire Trading Estate
Westbury, Wiltshire, BA13 4JL

E G Martin Ltd
Heating Oil distributors
Telephone 01373 822784
Victory Road, West Wiltshire Trading Estate
Westbury, Wiltshire, BA13 4JL

  

&TEA sympathy
Considerate catering at a difficult time
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Dear Friends,
I think this is the hardest letter I have ever had to write. It is the beginning of March as I 
sit down with my computer and the morning after the Russian bombing of a maternity unit 
in Mariupol; now the Ukrainian city is under renewed bombardment and food and water 
are running out. Obviously, I have no idea what the situation will be in Ukraine by the time 
you actually read this letter. I wish I could say that I think things will be better, but quite 
honestly, I don’t think they will.

From the vantage point of our privileged lives in the UK I would imagine all of us are 
responding to the terrible events in Ukraine with a mixture of appalled disbelief and a 
desperate sense of helplessness; we are left with questions for which there is no easy 
answer. What difference does it make to the people of Mariupol if I get down on my knees 
and pray, what difference does it make to the 2 million people who have fled their homes in 
12 days if I light a candle each Sunday for them? And the ultimate question for Christians: 
where is God in all this, and if there is a God, why doesn’t he do something to end the 
carnage we see being perpetrated against innocent civilians and which is being described as 
‘not a war anymore: It is Russia against humanity.’

I don’t have a set of neat answers to these questions, questions that have haunted every 
generation of human beings since time immemorial. I believe in a God of love who shares 
our pain and whose own heart breaks at the terrible suffering we inflict upon each other. I 
don’t believe in a God who sits on high watching what we do with indifference and who is 
imperious to our suffering.

This month on the 17th we celebrate the most important feast of the Church’s year, 
Easter Day; I wonder how that sits with what I’ve said above? Before we get to the joy 
of Easter we go through the sombre events of Holy Week, culminating in the cruelty and 
terrible darkness of Good Friday. In the barbaric torture of the crucifixion, God shows us 
that he is with us in the awful darkness of human suffering, where the choices made by one 
despotic leader means that what amounts to genocide is inflicted upon a nation. After Good 
Friday comes Holy Saturday; perhaps this is where we find ourselves today? It’s a kind of 
liminal in-between space where we are forced to live side by side with great evil not knowing 
when it will end and feeling powerless to change anything.

Easter day emerges out of the depths of human sin to show us that, even though we 
cannot see it or often believe it, in the end, love is stronger than evil. We see that love 
shining in the care and compassion being shown to refugees crossing the border into 
Poland, in the generosity of those donating money or clothes and essential items, in the 
comfort given to a young Russian conscript by some Ukrainian women as he cried for his 
mother. 

Sometimes it seems Easter Day is very far away; sometimes we can’t see it at all in our 
despair; sometimes love breaks through anyway. Let us pray that somehow, even if it is in 
a very small way, we can try to embody that love in our response to the suffering people of 
Ukraine.

May the blessing and hope of Easter be yours,
Love and prayers,
Pauline

	 Six Open Doors
CORSLEY AND CHAPMANSLADE CHURCHES PARISH NEWSLETTER www.cleyhillchurches.org
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April Church Diary
(COVID-19 regulations permitting)

Sunday 3rd April: 5th Sunday of Lent
8 am Holy Communion, St Mary the Virgin, Kingston Deverill

9.30 am Eucharist, St Margarets, Corsley
10.30 am Morning Worship, St Peter and St Paul, Longbridge Deverill

v

Wednesday 6th April
Cley Hill Lent Course

10.30 am, Short Street Farm, 160 Short Street

v

Sunday 10th April: Palm Sunday
9.30 am Eucharist, St Phillip & St James, Chapmanslade

10.30 am Eucharist, St Mary the Virgin, Kingston Deverill

v

Thursday 14th April: Maundy Thursday
7 pm Agape Meal, Corsley

7 pm Agape Meal, Longbridge Deverill

v

Friday 15th April: Good Friday
10.30 am Good Friday Family Walk - Corsley to Chapmanslade

12 noon Good Friday Service, St Phillip & St James, Chapmanslade
11 am St Mathew’s Passion, St Michael The Archangel, Brixton

v

Sunday 17th April: Easter Sunday
9.30 am Eucharist, St Margarets, Corsley

9.30 am Holy Communion, St Mary’s, Corsley
10.30 am Eucharist, St Mary the Virgin, Kingston Deverill

10.30 am, St John the Baptist, Horningsham



The Bridge April 2022  | 21www.corsleyandthebridge.co.uk

Sunday 24th April: Easter 2
9.30 am Eucharist, St Phillip & St James, Chapmanslade

10.30 am Eucharist, St Peter and St Paul, Longbridge Deverill

v

Sunday 1st May: Sunday Easter 3
8 am Holy Communion, St Mary the Virgin, Kingston Deverill

9.30 am Eucharist Corsley/Chapmanslade TBA
10.30 am Morning Worship, St Mary the Virgin, Kingston Deverill

Community Church and Coffee Morning

Three Horseshoes Chapmanslade 
Thursday 21st April, 10 am to 12 noon 

Crafternoon

Wednesday13th and Thursday 28th April, 3 pm to 5 pm (in the gallery)
The Three Horseshoes, Chapmanslade

Corsley and Chapmanslade Churches

Annual Parish Meeting

Wednesday 27th April, 7 pm at St Margaret’s Church 

The annual revision of  the Electoral Roll in the Parish of  Corsley and Chapmanslade  
takes place between April 1st 2021 and April 15th 2022

Any parishioner wishing to have their names added to the current Church Electoral Roll  
should contact the Electoral Roll officer between the above dates in order to vote at the  

Annual Parish Church Meeting meeting on 27th April 2022.



22  |  The Bridge April 2022 Please mention The Bridge when responding to adverts

Copy for Six Open Doors should be sent to Di Britten at dianabritten69@gmail.com  
Please contact Di if you would like to receive weekly news of Church events and activities

Parish Contacts for Corsley and Chapmanslade
Rural Dean	 Rev Pauline Reid	 01985 841290 
	 revpauline@btinternet.com 
	 (day off is Fridays)

Associate Priest	 Rev Gay Maynard	 01373 832490 
	 revgmaynard@gmail.com 
	 (day off is Mondays)

Lay Pastoral Assistants	 Barbara Hughes	 01373 832273 
	 Claire Tanner	 01985 218099

Pastoral Visitor	 Alan Hopkinson 	 01373 832393

Churchwardens	  
St Philip & St James’	 Ian Buick	 01373 832318 
St Margaret’s	 Currently vacant (please contact  
	 Rev Gay Maynard)	 01373 832490 
Deputy Churchwardens 
St Philip & St James’	 Janet Aylesbury	 01373 832752 
St Margaret’s	 Currently vacant

PCC Secretary	 Sue Fear	 01373 832074

PCC Treasurer	 Ian and Janet Buick	 01373 832318

Planned Giving Officer	 Judith Helliar         	   01373 832803

Benefice Administrator	 Currently vacant

Choir Leader	 Claire Tanner	  01985 218099

Tower Captain	 Michael Attenborough

Electoral Roll	 Di Britten	 01373 832515

50/50 Club	 Neil Britten	 01373 832515

After Alpha Home Group	 Trudi Hopkinson	 01373 832393

Time To Think Home Group	 Renee Cole	 01373 839008

Light Bites Lunches	 Maureen Willcox	 01373 832171 

Benefice Webmaster	 Mike Palmer	 mjp.mikepalmer@gmail.com



Chris Seviour
Building Services

Roofing, Loft conversions,
Extensions, Plastering,
Natural stonework

cmseviour@gmail.com

07894 708949

Lyes Green, Corsley, BA12 7QH
Friendly, dedicated pre-school in the heart of the 

countryside for children aged 2-5 years
Monday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday  

9 am - 3 pm during term-times
We accept 2-year-old funding in  

accordance with Wiltshire Council guidelines
Mother and Toddler group Tuesday mornings  

10 am - 11.30 am during term-times
SESSIONS AVAILABLE NOW 

Speak to Hayley McMahon 
Pre-School Manager on 01373 832298 

Find us on facebook or visit www.littlecuckoos.co.uk
A free trial session is available

Registered Charity Number 1064800

Pre-school

Li
ttl

e Cuckoo’s

Little Cuckoo’s Pre-School

New members welcome –  
all ages, all abilities

Three hard courts available all year

Weekly junior coaching available 
Low subscriptions

www.clubspark.lta.org.uk/ 
CorsleyTennisClub

Corsley  
Tennis Club

01373 832406
www.crosskeyscorsley.co.uk

e. info@crosskeyscorsley.co.uk 
Facebook @CrossKeysInnCorsley

Cross Keys 
Community Free House

Lyes Green, Corsley, BA12 7PB

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday
6pm - 10pm

Thursday
12 noon to 3pm and 6pm to 10pm

Friday, Saturday
12 noon to 11pm 

Sunday
12 noon to 6pm

Food timings may vary



JOHN E S JONES
& SON LTD

  GENERAL 
  BUILDER

Carpentry, painting and 
decorating, extensions, uPVC, 

facias and gutters, fencing, 
decking and patios

Please call
01373 832600
07795 177920
07810 646335

Chapmanslade Motor Services
Vehicle repair
and servicing

Brake 
specialist

Batteries
Exhausts

Tyres

MOT preparation 
and repairs

Quality service at competitive rates

FREE ~ wheel balancing and tracking with new tyres
FREE ~ courtesy car

Electronic diagnostics available – most makes covered

Green Farm Industrial Estate, Chapmanslade 01373 832188 or 07711 256927
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American Independence 
Day Celebrations

6 pm to 10.30 pm, Saturday 2nd July 2022
Corsley House,  BA12 7QH

SAVE THE DATE
More details to follow!

All proceeds to go to Corsley and Chapmanslade Churches
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Danywenallt is an isolated Study Centre (and 
Youth Hostel) in the heart of  the beautiful 
Brecon Beacons National Park, situated in 
an idyllic location alongside a picturesque 
reservoir and about three miles from the 
town of  Brecon. It was a former farmhouse 
and barn converted into kitchen, dining 
hall, meeting room and bedrooms, with 
more bedrooms in an extension next door. 
When the children of  Corsley School visited 
the centre we were always accompanied by 
children from Crockerton School and their 

David Ball recalls his tenure as Headteacher at Corsley School...

recollections

Memories of Corsley School

Danywenallt revisited

teacher, Val Culff. This was a perfect situation 
since it meant the cost of  the trip was more 
affordable and because Val could have a room 
in the girls accommodation block and I could 
have a room in the boys block, ensuring the 
children got some sleep and did not spend 
much of  each night keeping each other awake 
talking and playing! 

At that time Val was a class teacher at 
Crockerton, but was destined to become it’s 
highly popular and successful Headteacher in 
future years. She was an exceptional teacher 
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and a gifted artist with a keen interest in 
literature, drama and art. She was loved by 
all the children in her care, staff and parents. 
I well remember the first time the two schools 
went away together – poor Val got several 
headaches during that eventful week! On the 
second afternoon there, a Crockerton parent 
rang the centre and insisted on speaking to 
her daughter. At the end of  the call the poor 
child was in floods of  tears – her pony had 
died and her parents felt she needed to be 
told immediately – Val had to spend much 
of  the week consoling her! The very next day 
one of  her boys had a very severe asthma 
attack and Val and I had to drive him to 
Brecon hospital and Val, of  course, had to 
give his parents the news and reassure them 
he was OK. Unfortunately the attack was so 
severe he spent two days in hospital and his 
parents had to come and collect him. I seem 
to recall having a similar event one evening 
the next year, with young Jason Knight – 
but fortunately a short spell on a nebuliser 
ended the attack on this occasion – and dad 
Mike drove all the way up from Corsley next 
morning with his inhaler!

 The centre’s resident warden Ron was 
responsible for all the day activities at 
Danywenallt, most of  which were off site but, 
every evening after the meal, Val and I were 
responsible for organising the activities with 
the children. Often this would involve some 
energetic ball games on the farmer’s field, or 
a walk along the shores of  the lake or hide 
and seek in the woods. On the final night 
Val, as always, would organise the evening’s 
entertainment. She would get all the children 
to form small groups that had to have children 
from both schools in them and challenge them 
to devise a ’short play or musical event ’ in 
just one hour, to entertain us all before bed. 
The children, like Val, loved performing and 
the hurriedly organised entertainments could 
often be very high quality events. When all 
was finished it was their bedtime and Val, 

Ron and I could relax with a glass of  wine 
and a game of  cards (and Val would usually 
have a surreptitious smoke outside) until the 
noise died down and our checks revealed all 
the children were asleep and we too could get 
some rest. As Val once said “Seven hours in 
school with my lot is exhausting, but twenty 
fours hours a day for five days is a killer!”

Sadly Val Culff passed away in February 
after a short illness and, for all those of  us 
who had the privilege of  knowing her, another 
shining light in this world went out.

Good Friday 
Family Walk and 

Treasure Trail 

10.30 am walking from  
St Margaret’s Church, Corsley to  

St Philip & St James’ Church, 
Chapmanslade for hot cross buns.

Followed by  
Good Friday Service  

St Philip and St James’ Church  
at 12 noon

Please come dressed for the 
weather!

Contact Rev Di Britten 01373832515 
email dianabritten69@gmail.com





Seasoned Logs
Hardwood, softwood, barn dried, kiln dried

Kindling and stacking service
All with free local delivery 

Tel/text Garry on 07801 179917

Standard load £120 for 1.6m3 or 700kg

All our timber is ethically sourced from local woodland  
and is fully seasoned before delivery

Please check out

“woodlandworks”
on Facebook or Instagram

Fully insured and highly trained

For the professional treatment of:
Corns  .  Callus  .  Cracked Heels 
Athletes Foot  .  Fungal Infections 
Thickened Nails  .  In-growing Nails 
Diabetic Foot Care  .  Verrucas 
Nail Cutting  .  Nail Reconstruction   

Contact Sharon on  
01373 836734 or 07728 200402

Clinic appointments at  
12 Sunny Hill, Nunney, BA11 4ND

Home visits also available

Sharon’s Foot Clinic
SAC Dip FHPT SAC Dip FHPP



Wiltshire Police is committed to ensuring our 
communities are at the heart of  our policing 
model. This will help us meet the needs 
of  those we serve in the most effective and 
transparent way possible.

We first introduced our Community Policing 
model in 2016 and, in the last five years, we’ve 
updated and adapted the model to reflect 
the changing needs of  our community. This 
ensures our model continues to be effective for 
21st century policing.

In 2019, we restructured the geographical 
Community Policing Team (CPT) areas and 
introduced dedicated neighbourhood officers.

At the time, the former Police and Crime 
Commissioner wrote to partners across the 
county to update on our modifications to the 
policing model, but I am conscious that in 
recent years, particularly with the ongoing 
global pandemic, there have been many 
changes within our communities, in our 
policing roles and with the ways we work, so 
I wanted to write and re-introduce the model 
and remind you of  how we are policing your 
community.
The policing model
As a police force, we cover the whole county, 
across both local authority areas for Wiltshire 
Council and Swindon Borough Council.

The county is divided into eight 
Community Policing Teams (CPTs). Each 
team is led by an Inspector and made up of  
designated Response and Neighbourhood 

officers.
Each CPT has five Response Teams with 

each one being led by sergeants. The main 
role of  these officers is to respond to 999 and 
101 calls and manage ongoing investigations.

Each CPT has a Neighbourhood Team. 
These are led by an Inspector and made up of  
sergeants, officers, Police Community Support 
Officers (PCSOs), volunteers and police staff.

Our Neighbourhood Teams play a valuable 
role as the main link between the Force and 
the community. They are the officers and 
volunteers you will come to recognise in your 
communities and will see at local meetings 
and events.

Our neighbourhood officers focus directly 
on working within the community, offering 
greater contact with the public and take a 
problem-solving approach to local community 
issues.
Your Community Policing Team
We continue to work hard to embed our 
neighbourhood officers within the town and 
parish communities and we are working to 
raise awareness of  these teams and how the 
public and partners can best engage and 
communicate with them.

You can find out more information about 
the team and our policing priorities in the 
‘Community Policing Team’ area on our 
Force website.
We need your help to spread the word 
We want every resident to know who their 

Deb Smith, Assistant Chief Constable, outlines 
the new community policing model

community news

Wiltshire Police

Community policing
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Warminster based company offering locksmith and carpentry. 
Police cleared, reliable and honest service.  
Any other quote beaten.
• BS3621 lock upgrades for house insurance approval
• Garage doors, locks and running gear
• Lock repairs – specialising in Chubb mortice locks
• Upvc double-glazed door and window locks fitted – even 

old ones!
• Door or window locks opened destructively or non-

destructively (indemnity required for these services)
• Digital code locks supplied and fitted
• All types of carpentry work – mostly 2nd fix and 

maintenance
Check out my website
www.keyvolution.co.uk
or call Ben on 07748 214799 or 01985 219799

Allsop Carpets & Flooring
Domestic  u  Commercial  u  Industrial

Christchurch Street West, Frome BA11 1EB
Tel: 01373 463866  Mobile: 07887 953014

www.allsopcarpets.co.uk

Chapmanslade 
Village Hall

Annual General 
Meeting

8 pm, Tuesday 12th April

Everyone welcome 
Free refreshments!!

local officers are and how they can contact 
their local Community Policing Team (CPT).

 I know that many of  you may already have 
regular contact with your local officers. We 
would like to build on this in 2022, so I would 
encourage you to share any ideas you may 
have on how we can work better together and 
develop this relationship and actively raise 
awareness locally.
Warminster Area Community Policing 
Team 
Covering Warminster, Westbury, Tisbury, 
Mere and surrounding areas. 
Inspector Al Lumley
warminsterareacpt@wiltshire.police.uk
We look forward to continuing to work with 
you to make our communities safer.

Deb Smith
Assistant Chief  Constable
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Here’s another Frome walk completed at the 
end of  February this year; the starting point is 
the central car park. From there, walk through 
the Westway Shopping Centre and out to 
Cork Street, the road beside the cinema. Turn 
left and walk along to the crossing, go over 
and then turn right at the next corner, into 
Stoney Street. Hopefully, you’re feeling fit for 
a climb up Catherine Hill, because that’s the 
way you’re going! I find it fascinating to study 
the artisan outlets up this narrow road; take 
your time climbing, so you don’t miss a single 
one!

When you begin to feel puffed (I did, 
anyway!), you’ll find the cobbled street 
you’ve been using becomes a wider, metalled 
road. Set back on the pavement at your left 
is Frome’s Valentine Lamp, the remains 
of  an old gas street lamp which Reg Ling 

restored and adapted for electric use; the 
lighting ceremony for this rarity took place 
on Valentine’s Day 1993. Past the lamp, the 
road narrows again and becomes Catherine 
Street. When 
you can see the 
junction with 
Badcox ahead 
of  you, there’s 
a café on the 
right called 
Bistro Lotte, 
with what must 
be the remains 
of  an earlier, 
if  not original, 
frontage 
with glorious 
coloured tiles 

Walking through lockdown
Frome walk
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over the doorway, proclaiming ‘Grocery and 
Provision Stores’.

At Badcox, turn right and right again at 
the next junction, into old and narrow Castle 
Street. This remainder of  a bygone Frome 
era contains housing dating back to the 
seventeen-hundreds, plus another reminder 
of  a bygone age that most people don’t know 
exists. At your left, 
on the crossroads 
beside the red-brick 
building known as 
The Keep, you’ll 
see the pavement is 
edged with metal, 
not kerbstones. The 
late Ron Stone, 
who attended 
Whitbourne 
Chapel, told me 
this metal strip 
is from the days 
of  horse-drawn 
carts. The slope 
here meant that 
loaded carts could 
force the horses 
downhill faster, 
due to the weight 
behind them, so 
carters had a brake 
on the cart they 
could somehow 
use on the hill to 
slow the carts down 
before the junction. 
When the road 
was changed to 
its current design, this tiny section of  metal 
kerbing was left in place.

Turn left at The Keep, which Ron told me 
was once the local hospital, into Trinity Street. 
On your left now, you’ll pass the beautiful 
buildings that were once the Butler and 
Tanner Works. This lovely site, now homes, 

probably dates back to the early nineteen-
hundreds. I hope you try this section of  
the walk at some time, if  you’ve never seen 
these buildings before. Go across the mini-
crossroads here and you’ll see Holy Trinity 
Church, in a commanding position at the 
far end of  the no-through-road ahead. Just 
from nosiness, I walked along to the church, 

which has Trinity 
School adjoining it. 
The church wasn’t 
open, sadly, but the 
graveyard was – 
with commanding 
views of  the local 
countryside and 
well worth a peek.

Leave the 
churchyard and 
retrace your 
steps along the 
street towards the 
crossroads, pausing 
to study the plaque 
in the window of  
Number 21, which 
mentions past 
people who lived 
and worked here. 
Turn left beside 
The Bridge café/
meeting place 
and walk down 
the slope; you’re 
now on Selwood 
Road. At the next 
crossroads, cross 
the road to The 

Griffin public house and walk along Milk 
Street, beside the pub. Keep going and you’ll 
reach Rye Bakery, housed in the former Zion 
Chapel. Why not stop here and have a break, 
enjoy a pot of  their tea or a specialist coffee 
and perhaps have something to eat, as well? 
I tried the children’s marguerita pizza; it was 

The Keep

Former Butler and Tanner buildings



very tasty and plenty enough for greedy me! I 
took one of  their filled Danish pastries home 
for an afternoon treat, too!

When you’ve had your fill and studied the 
building and its gardens, leave and walk out 
onto Milk Street, turning right and right 
again, onto the narrow footpath alongside 
the Chapel wall. This leads you into the 
area signed as ‘Waterloo’, where the Singer’s 

Works were (it’s now a housing estate, at your 
left). Cross the road and head downhill, till 
you reach the Jenson Button footbridge on 
your right. If  you aren’t too worn out, walk 
the few feet more to study the signage about 
the Singer’s Works and see examples of  their 
craftsmanship, before crossing the footbridge 
back into the main car park.
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The organ at Rye Bakery, formerly Zion Chapel

Example of  Singer’s craftsmanshipRye Bakery
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Whitbourne Chapel

The simple but wonderful truth of  the 
Easter story!
As I write, the invasion of  Ukraine by the 
Russian Army continues. Our political leaders 
have imposed economic sanctions against 
the Russians while others seek to negotiate a 
peaceful solution, but the battle continues with 
no sense of  peace being restored any time 
soon. Whatever the outcome, it doesn’t look 
as there will be any sort of  victory to 
celebrate, with already many on 
both sides being killed, and 
millions fl eeing to other 
countries for safety. 

I recently read an 
article describing 
various historical 
battles, where 
commanders, despite 
having numbers 
of  soldiers that far 
outweighed those of  their 
enemy, managed to lose the 
battle, and found themselves 
returning to their home country with 
their reputations in tatters. The Easter story 
records what initially appeared to be a defeat, 
as Jesus’ closest followers walked away from 
Calvary on Good Friday. They had witnessed 
the crucifi xion and death of  the One who had 
taught that He was the long-awaited Messiah 
who would overcome death. Of  course, if  we 
read on in our Bibles we see those who found 
the empty tomb on that fi rst Easter Sunday 

Morning. They would later meet and speak 
with the risen Lord Jesus. The Son of  God, 
whom even death could not hold. 

That’s the simple but wonderful truth of  
the Easter Story. The Lord Jesus, the Messiah, 
overcame death and is now seated in heaven 
interceding for us. He longs for us to accept 
Him as our Lord, and admit that we too want 
to experience that same victory over all that 

stops us from truly knowing Him as our 
Saviour. We don’t have to fi ght for 

victory but instead, if  we will 
believe in the Lord Jesus, we 

fi ght from victory. 
“Christ is Risen! 

Hallelujah, risen our 
victorious Head; 

sing His praises; 
Hallelujah! Christ is risen 
from the dead.” (John 

Bewley Monsell).
Chris Andrews

Occasional preacher at Whitbourne

Roger Hopwood
Roger passed away on Monday 7th March at 
the age of  85, after a long period of  ill health. 
It was Roger who persuaded me to take over 
editing this monthly column for The Bridge 
and I miss his guidance and knowledge very 
much. Our thoughts and prayers are with 
Roger’s wife Beth and all the family.

Gill Redman

“He is not here; He has risen!”
Luke 24, verse 6!

soon. Whatever the outcome, it doesn’t look 
as there will be any sort of  victory to 
celebrate, with already many on 
both sides being killed, and 

outweighed those of  their 
enemy, managed to lose the 
battle, and found themselves 
returning to their home country with 

to experience that same victory over all that 
stops us from truly knowing Him as our 

Saviour. We don’t have to fi ght for 
victory but instead, if  we will 

believe in the Lord Jesus, we 
fi ght from victory. 

Hallelujah, risen our 
victorious Head; 

Hallelujah! Christ is risen 
from the dead.” (John 

Bewley Monsell).

Occasional preacher at Whitbourne

Roger Hopwood

Please remember:
 If  you need help or simply someone to talk to, ring 07980 013685 and we’ll do our best 

to help you. Otherwise, visit our website www.whitbournechapel.org.uk 
or google ‘Whitbourne Baptist Chapel’.



White Horse 
Windows Ltd
Windows, Doors,  

Conservatories and more...
Local company, exceptional standards

10 year guarantee

CERTASS Registered
For a free quotation contact Ryan on

07909 441442 or 01373 302594
ryan@whitehorsewindows.com

Windows   Fascia & Guttering
Doors   Conservatories

KB Landscape
30 years in landscaping

Phone

01373 832371
Mobile

07951 297173

Landscaping
Patios and paths

Turfing and seeding
Brick and stone walling

Decking and pergolas
Block paving

Gravel drives
Pond work

Fencing
Kevin Brixey - for quality and experience
5 Red Cottages   Corsley   Warminster   Wiltshire   BA12 7PS



Hand made rusted iron 
flowers for your garden 
Great gift for any 
occasion

Annie 07967367942 

annie_wild@hotmail.com

Forget-me-not
• GARDENING SERVICE •
Weeding, pruning, planting, 

fence painting, etc
01373 464416                07890 850465

;
;Paul Ledbury

Quality Painting and Decorating

30 years experience

INTERIOR AND EXTERIOR 
GENERAL MAINTENANCE

5 Hampshire Gardens 
Westbury, Wiltshire 

BA13 3EX

Telephone 01373 858163 
Mobile 07976 242045



 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Do you need 
a Plumber? 

c 

Paul Antell Plumbing  
 

07890 366832  
01373 467427 

 
Professional, Friendly, Reliable & Local 

www.paulantellplumbing.com 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Call 
 

Do you need a
plumber?  Call...

Paul Antell Plumbing
07890 366832
01373 467427

Professional, reliable, friendly and local
paulantellplumbing@talktalk.net
www.paulantellplumbing.co.uk

Wren House
Residence for the retired and elderly

Wren House in Warminster is a long-established, elegant retirement home,  
specialising in individual care in gracious surroundings. Having just thirteen rooms, each with a 

private bathroom, we are able to offer the ambience of a family home, together with caring staff and 
the facilities to enable our residents to enjoy their later years with dignity.

Wren House serves fresh, locally-sourced, home-cooked food. Residents enjoy a varied activity 
programme which includes a gardening club and our own choir.

Mrs Ellie Simmonds 
Wren House Ltd, 32 Vicarage Street, Warminster, BA12 8JF

Telephone 01985 212578
wrenhousewarminster@hotmail.com                              www.wrenhousewarminster.co.uk

Piano Lessons
All standards welcome

Debbie Rickhuss
Teacher of Pianoforte and Theory

Contact 01373 832829
07747 499990

rickhuss@tiscali.co.uk ♫♪♩
♬

M W Garden Services
20+ years experience

A tailor made service for all 
types of garden maintenance

Insured and CBI’s checked

mark22.weaver@mypostoffice.co.uk
Telephone 01373 832854

Mobile 07921 818452

01985 841461 or 07775 755981
FOR SERVICING AND BREAKDOWN  

OF OIL BOILERS

also AGA and RAYBURN

Competitive rates

Friendly, helpful and efficient

Call now for a quote
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Chairman, Hugh Deed, reports on the latest happenings at the hall

community news

Corsley Reading Room

Your ‘village hall’

Coffee Mornings
We were delighted to see some new faces 
again at the March coffee morning. Come 
along on Tuesday 5th April from 10 am 
and have a chat. We have invited our PCSO 
to join us; whether they attend or not will 
depend on their commitments.

Photographers
Thanks to those who contributed photos. If  
things went to plan, then they would have 
been on show on 26th March for you to 
indicate your preferences. The management 
committee will be meeting shortly to decide 
the first ones to be printed and displayed, 
taking your views into account.

Refurbishment programme
We are working on a ‘Buy-a-Tile’ scheme 
which we hope all residents will want to 
participate in. You will be able to buy one 
or more tiles to indicate your support for the 
continuation of  the Reading Room. More 
details in due course.

New oven
As those who use it will know, one of  the 
ovens was found to be electrically faulty and 
beyond economic repair so we are buying a 
new one. Users will be pleased to know that 
the main selection criteria is that it be “easy to 
use” and not require a PhD in ovens! 

Adrian Tinniswood talk
This was a great success with the reduced 
capacity full, and enjoyed by those who 
attended a very entertaining and interesting 
talk.

See website www.corsleyreadingroom.org.uk 
for up to date information and more details 
about the Reading Room. To hire, see the 
website or call Gill Parkinson (01373 832322) 
to discuss. 

Hugh Deed
Chairman of  Management Committee 
Chairman@corsleyreadingroom.org.uk

01373 832897

Committee Members
David Carruthers, Hugh Deed, Claire Firman-Ford, Liz Garrett,  

Vanessa Hyde, Jackie Jasper, Gill Parkinson, Mark Richards 
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For up-to-date information such as 
occasional parish council meetings, 
church services, previous editions of 

The Bridge, local clubs and activities, 
business listings, and other useful 

information, please visit 
www.corsleyandthebridge.co.uk

Want something added? Just email 
the Editor with your request!

Answers to Bob’s Bafflers
1	 Actions
2	 150
3	 Cheese
4	 Royal Horticultural Society (RHS)
5	 Cardinal Wolsey
6	 Harper Lee
7	 Oxfordshire
8	 Please Please Me
9	 Jordan and Israel
10	 Earth
11	 Light blue
12	 Wyoming

Small ads
£1 for EACH item for sale or wanted (cash only please) - at one of  the two drop-off locations)

Please note: no cash, no advert!

Local organisation adverts
£2 per month for a small boxed advert or £7.50 for a full page. Full page adverts are allocated 
depending on space available and cannot be guaranteed. All monies must be at one of  the two 

drop-off locations (Barters Plant Centre or Acres Supply Garden Centre) by 4pm on the 19th of  
the month. Please note: no cash, no advert!

Trade advertising
Annual trade advertisements (12 issues, when space is available

	 1 space	 (69mm wide x 33mm high)	 £22.00
	 2 spaces 	 (69mm wide x 66mm high)	 £42.00
	 3 spaces 	 (quarter page - 69mm wide x 100mm high) 	 £60.00
	 4 spaces 	 (138mm wide x 66mm high)	 £75.00
	 6 spaces 	 (half  page - 138mm wide x 100mm high)	 £104.00

Trade advertisement material should be supplied in print-ready format,  
to the chosen standard size and correct shape.

For trade advertising enquiries, please contact David James (Trade advert coordinator/Treasurer) 
at either thebridge832@gmail.com or 01373 832443.






